
I-322-001

As indicated in the comment, the profile of the new reversible HOV ramp

from SR 520 to the I-5 express lanes would be slightly higher where

located across I-5 than the existing ramp. This height difference is due to

clearance requirements of I-5 beneath the proposed ramp. There are no

anticipated increases to dirt to surrounding homes as a result of the

proposed ramp, and noise levels have been analyzed in the Noise

Discipline Report Addendum. At this time, FHWA and WSDOT cannot

estimate changes to property values as a result of highway projects

because there is no approved or recommended methodology to

accurately or reasonably characterize those kinds of effects.

 

I-322-002

Noise abatement along I-5 in the North Capitol Hill area was considered

in the analysis for the Preferred Alternative. A noise wall along WSDOT

right-of-way between I-5 and Harvard Avenue East and along a small

spur of Broadway East near 10th Avenue East and SR 520 was

evaluated for cost-effectiveness. However, further structural review is

required to conclude if including the wall is reasonable and feasible

before recommending it to the communities. This review will take place

during final design. See Section 5.7 of the Final EIS and the Mitigation

section of the Noise Discipline Report Addendum (Attachment 7 to the

Final EIS) for further information.

 

I-322-003

The SR 520, I-5 to Medina project would complete the HOV lane system

in the corridor, improving reliability and efficiency for transit and carpools,

but would not add general-purpose lanes. Section 2.4 in the Final EIS

explains why initial implementation of light rail transit on SR 520 is not

planned. The decision to locate Sound Transit’s initial east-west light rail

transit corridor on I-90 rather than SR 520 has been made through

extensive regional deliberation (see Table 2-2 of the Final EIS). Section

2.4 also explains how the SR 520, I-5 to Medina project can
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accommodate future high capacity transit, such as proposed bus rapid

transit or potential future light rail.

 

I-322-004

The Preferred Alternative incorporates design refinements that that

respond to community and stakeholder reaction to the SDEIS. Changes

include a revised and expanded Montlake Lid, new noise reduction

strategies, and changes to the bridge height and shoulder widths in

certain sensitive areas. These modifications included in the Preferred

Alternative are intended to minimize the effects presented in the SDEIS.

WSDOT will continue to work with communities affected by the SR 520,

I-5 to Medina Bridge Replacement and HOV Project, including the

Laurelhurst community, to minimize, avoid, and/or mitigate the effects of

construction and operation.
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